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SUMMARY OF AN ORDINANCE OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF  

THE NIPOMO COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT 
AMENDING NIPOMO COMMUNITY SERVICES DISTRICT 

CODE CHAPTER 3.24 
 
 

On December 12, 2018, the Board of Directors of the Nipomo Community Services 
District (“District”) introduced on first reading an ordinance amending Nipomo Community 
Services District Code (“District Code”) Chapter 3.24 (“Ordinance”). 
 

The Ordinance will amend District Code Chapter 3.24 to incorporate Water Conservation 
Requirements that were previously adopted via Resolution as part of the District’s Water 
Shortage Response and Management Plan into an ordinance pursuant to Water Code sections 
375, et seq., and 71640, et seq.  Under the proposed Ordinance, the District’s Board of 
Directors may order its customers, by Resolution, to implement certain conservation measures 
during times of drought, to address threatened or existing water shortages, or to respond to 
potentially severe or severe water shortage conditions as identified by the Nipomo Mesa 
Management Area Technical Group, which was established as part of the Santa Maria 
Groundwater Litigation.  The proposed Ordinance provides that violations of any ordered 
conservation requirements may be enforced pursuant to District Code section 3.04.370 and that 
such remedies are in addition to any other remedies available to the District by law.   

 
The first reading and introduction of the Ordinance occurred on December 12, 2018.  

Second reading and adoption of the Ordinance is scheduled for the January 9, 2019, regular 
Board of Directors meeting.   

 
The Ordinance is available for review in the District’s office (148 South Wilson Street, 

Nipomo, California 93444) during normal business hours, and on the District’s website: 
www.ncsd.ca.gov.  Questions may be directed to Mario Iglesias, General Manager, at 
miglesias@ncsd.ca.gov or (805) 929-1133. 

 
Mario Iglesias, General Manager/Secretary to the Board of Directors  
 
Dated: December 12, 2018 


